

## THE BRIMS TO BRAZIL



Dear Fellowlabourers in Christ,

September 13, 2025

Greetings in the name of the Lord of lords and King of kings! God has been doing some exciting things in our ministry and we would like to share a couple of these!

We praise the Lord for the salvation of Roni and Lidiane. Please pray for this couple as they seek to grow in their walk with our Lord. Praise the Lord for saving the soul of Dona Zumba who is eighty-seven years old! Her husband, Mario, accepted Christ two years ago when he was eighty-six. Praise the Lord for His grace and mercy which is always available for all regardless of their age!

The latter part of last year I began to pray asking God for more teachers to help us in our online Bible Institute ministry. In June of this year, I called to talk to our colleague, missionary Kyron Horton. In our conversation, God encouraged me to ask him about teaching in our Institute. He not only accepted our invitation to teach in the Institute, but asked if we could form a partnership.

Since the pandemic hit in 2020, for a lack of online class setup, as well as a scarcity of willing and qualified teachers, their Bible Institute had been unable to operate. However, during this time, he had been praying that the Lord would open the door for them to be able to start having classes again.

Kyron will be teaching this semester and their new and existing students will be studying as students of our Institute. Kyron and the churches he has established are Independent Fundamental Baptist. We praise the Lord for doing above what we could ask or think!

This means that when those new students start studying, we will have students from five different states in Brazil., including our state of Bahia. This is because we also have three new students this semester studying from a Fundamental Independent Baptist church in the state of Piaui, about twelve hours from us by car! We bless and exalt our Lord for the opportunity to teach God's word online and be used to help others be prepared to serve our Lord!

For 20 years it was a blessing to have my wife Darla home school our children. She finished that journey last year. But now she has been allowed another chance to use her gift of teaching. She started teaching teenagers from our church to play musical instruments. Just last Sunday, one of her students played the hymn for the offering at our church on the keyboard. Right now, she has seven students learning the keyboard and another learning the clarinet. I thank the Lord for a wife who is using her talents to train others to praise the Lord.

We are so grateful for your partnership in our ministry. It is bearing fruit here in Northeast Brazil and others states through our Institute ministry. Thank you for your prayers and financial support. We could not be here without you. We remain...

E-MAIL: brimcoffee@hotmail.com

Yours in the white fields, Frank, Darla, Campbell, Cait, Sofia and Stefan Brim

HOME CHURCH
Chichester Baptist Church
800 Cherry Tree Road
Upper Chichester PA 19014

HOME OFFICE W.B.F. Mission Agency P.O. box 13459 Arlington, TX 76013